Group Response to Reading Questions Part Two
Date and Time of Meeting: Wednesday, April 18 @ 3pm in room M391
Members Present: Susan Ednie, Gordon Young, Chris Calienes, Rick Fox, Cheryl Smith

Jay Bernstein, Betsy Tompkins, Janine Graziano-King, Maya Jimenez and Peter Santiago
Summary of Discussion:
The group was intrigued by the idea that the author expresses that teaching suspends time and reality for him in the sense that if he/she has had a fight with the spouse or has an aching back than just being in the classroom is a restorative tonic at times. As faculty, counselors and support staff we discussed how our moods and emotions are so linked by how well the classes we are teaching are doing and how our students are performing. In this regard we connect with and agree almost unanimously with what Professor X is saying. This is a unique moment in working with this particular book as Professor X’s book is very inflammatory and divisive in its ideology. 
Professor X claims that writing teachers have a unique perspective on student’s performance because writing is a developmental skill and when you are teaching such a course you become privy to a student’s deficits in the fundamental areas of reading and writing. The English and Communication faculty were able to see what Professor X was saying as professors of Science of Math don’t necessarily see deficits as readily when students get math or biology questions wrong because these subject areas, for instance, are not fundamental. Other faculty noted however that even outside of English and Communication courses that writing is fundamental to the work that they do with students in terms of word problems, essays and oral presentations. 

Professor X praises small liberal arts colleges, such as Kingsborough, as an Eden that treats students well, perhaps he posits, too well as it keeps students from being responsible for themselves and standing on their own two feet. Faculty recounted stories of students who thrived at Kingsborough under the careful guidance of mentoring faculty but then transferred to larger colleges where they failed on their first attempts. We discussed what constituted a failure. One idea was that the student who is a failure is the one who stops attending for even the student who performs poorly but still keeps attempting forward progress is a success. The part of the Eden image that the faculty in the group rejected outright was the perceived stereotype that grade inflation was rampant. The majority of the group was resistant and resentful of this implication. 

For the Next Meeting: The next meeting is scheduled for May 9, 2012 @ 3pm in room M391. It will be a time to give final impressions of the book and to lay the groundwork for choosing the books for the next academic year. 
